
Letter of Understanding to the 
Master Community Workforce Agreement 

Between 
Seattle King County Building & Construction Trades Council 

& 
Western States Regional Council of Carpenters 

& 
King County 

In consideration of the covenants contained in the existing Master Community Workforce Agreement (MCWA), 
it is mutually agreed upon by all parties that the original terms and conditions of the MCWA executed on February 
11, 2020 (“original MCWA”) will remain in effect for the following projects: 

 GCCM Services for South Plant Influent Pump Upgrade Project - KC001387 
 RapidRide I-Line Bus Rapid Transit Improvements - KC001396 
 PDB Services for So Interceptor Rehabilitation - KC001390 
 Cedar Hills Regional Landfill Area 5 & 6 Top Deck Preparation - KC001349 

Additionally, the parties desire to extend and continue the original MCWA for an additional term for the above 
projects not to exceed sixty-five (65) days, commencing upon the expiration date of the original MCWA to allow 
sufficient time for all parties to execute a new MCWA. The parties agree the terms and conditions of the original 
MCWA will remain unchanged during this period and that  the terms and conditions of the new MCWA, after 
being fully executed by the parties, will apply thereafter and shall be incorporated into the contracts for the above-
referenced projects via Change Order.   

Authority: The Seattle King County Building & Construction Trades Council and Western States Regional 
Council of Carpenters represent that they have full authority to sign the Letter of Understanding on behalf of and 
bind the Local Unions. 

Dow Constantine, King County Executive Date 

Monty Anderson, Executive Secretary Date 
Seattle King County Building & Construction Trades Council 

Antonio Acosta Date 
Western States Regional Council of Carpenters 
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